
AGENDA

UCOL Meeting Thursday 14 February 2019, 7.30pm

Centre for Sustainability seminar room – 563 Castle St

Chair:	Min					Notes:	Karen

Apologies:	Gay, Warren, Claire, Frances, Sara, Marianne, Tim, Dennis

Present:	Catherine, Anne, Susan, Alex, Pauline, Sue, Mike, Rainer, Sander & Karen, Min, Maria, Jan, Roz & Michael, James, Sandy, Rosemarie and Maurice, Donald & Miriam 

Round of appreciations 
Thanks Karen for doing note taking for this month.

Minute: “We agree to pay the $1,550 NZD deposit for the resource consent for the earthwork. “

Follow up on Foundation issues 						            Maria
QS did come back with further details about the volume, last Friday on 7 Feb and forwarded that to Stefan –nothing has come back to us yet, still in process. Once we receive the cubic metre rate from two companies the BCG will make a decision with which to engage further.

BCG Update
We received the final claim from S&W:
BMC (almost $5000 for Dec) and Geotech ($20k for Dec and Jan). The invoices were not detailed so the BCG will follow up with the engineers to clarify.  
Maria presented an updated budget spreadsheet in the meeting. Next month we expect more expenses. Maria will share a summary with approved and expected items and their values.

M units’ appliances selection 	                                                                                                Maria/Rainer
(See Maria’s email on 11 Feb 2019.)
Builders want to know the dimension of kitchen appliances in order to start building the build-in furniture for the M units. Roz has already had conversation with Tim, and working on the list. Sara has already completed her selection. Still waiting for Gay to complete the list, she has contacted Maria earlier. 
Rainer clarified and reiterated that the group decided earlier to purchase appliances together with a bulk order to achieve better discounts, and we decided to go with Fisher & Paykel, with almost 50% discount versus list prices. A list of model numbers and group price were shared to the group. Those who don’t want to be part of the bulk order, have to arrange their own appliances and provide detailed information about the dimensions by filling out the spreadsheet, so that the builders can accommodate.  
Builders have requested the completed list of appliance from the group for fit out purpose for some time now. We ask the group again to complete the whiteware selection and indicate the model we want in our kitchen. We understood some models might not be available in the future but a model number will help to give details like specific dimension for builders to organize. 

Sue raised some model numbers e.g. Rangehood on the list to choose are no longer on the F&P website anymore. Maria will talk to Sara and ask her to review the list of models. 
The PCG will communicate this potential future unavailability to the builders in the site meeting tomorrow.
We also need to make sure the list is in order before sending to the builders. Catherine indicated some C units have specified the wrong rangehoods, since Powerpack must be chosen for these units. 


"To Do" list progress 							                        Frances, Sue

Frances has sent out the To-do list which has sort out the priority for each task. The group has gone through Priority 1 and 2 items on the list and filled in names of those organising the next step. 

· Television: Need to know who wants television through aerial. There are mixed opinions about installing aerial TV signals. Some expressed we can watch most things through internet incl live TV. 
Pauline will look at options/requirement for TV aerial, like what are the options we can have for the block layout and setting between units. Rainer also mentioned he thought the cabling needed for aerials was part of the contracted work.  Pauline should contact Rainer to confirm this when researching for the options.

· Internet/Wifi: Shall we do it with a group? Or individual?
If going with a group, the body corporate will need to organize and manage the contract, split the bills etc. If so, how do we split the bills, evenly split or charge by usage of each households? Alex/Maria to look for options for internet.

· Common house: We do need wifi for the office. Do we want to have a TV with separate connection?
Some preferences were expressed about not using devices and about gathering to watch movies or sports together. Ian/Anne have an extra projector screen detached from the old school building, which can go to the common house. Min felt that the whole common house should be fully wifi capable, and we can decide later on about a policy for using/not-using devices in the common house. We will have more discussion about this later.
 
· Flooring for the mid-level: Sander to follow up with Tim on the status. 

· We added ‘Kitchen Formica’ as an item on the to-do list. PCG will check at the site meeting tomorrow.
 
· Unit numbering system: We have discussed about this briefly some meetings ago last year but no conclusion. Anne will follow up with Tim about this. Will follow up this item next meeting.

· The “To Do” list is online for people to put their names against things they would like to be involved in.  https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1H0NKzfH9NQXamP-Hx6HyrS0hvkhZ_TFpfl6TVAPcbOM/edit#gid=0

Induction day –venue, date							                             
Next Induction day on 23 February, 2-4pm. Venue confirmed at Centre for Sustainability seminar room.  

One interested party confirmed so far: Jackie Ted(?), husband and son of 8 years old –very interested and keen to join with many good reasons. Anne highlighted the need to communicate everything systematically so no important details are missed. As Jackie will bring her 8-year-old son, someone from our group will bring a child   Some others have expressed interest but not sure if we can expect them to come. Anne will follow up and post the induction details on Facebook. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]*After the meeting, Anne sent an email about another interested party who will attend by Skype and asks for someone to bring a Skype capable laptop.

Who will be there? At least Karen and Sander, Min, Maria, Catherine, Sandy, and some others.
Jan will bring some tea and food. Everyone please bring something for an afternoon tea. *Can someone bring a skype capable laptop?
		
Open forum

· A ‘cohousing’ group from Auckland asked our lawyer Helen to review their legal documents. Catherine explained some differences with our project. No one in the group objected; Helen is free to engage with them.

· Rainer brought up an Item from tomorrow’s site meeting: to get the earthwork permit we need to pay a deposit of $1550 NZD. 
Minute: We agree to pay the $1550 NZD deposit for the resource consent for the earthwork.  – All Green 

· A discussion followed on the colour of the garage door. S&W seems to think we have already confirmed the colour. Catherine had a strong feeling to change the colour and asked Tim the question after last meeting, but has not heard back yet. If there is still an opportunity to change it, it is in tomorrow’s meeting. Opinions were expressed and the proposed colours were shown on screens. Ultimately, most people are happy to keep our current dark colour.  (which matches the roof)

Meeting closed at 9:15pm
 
















[Definite end time of 9.30pm unless we agree to go to 10pm
But we are allowed to go home early if we are finished.]


